
  

  1 

 

S
T

.
P

A
U

L
’
S

 
E

V
A

N
G

E
L

I
C

A
L

 

L
U

T
H

E
R

A
N

 
C

H
U

R
C

H
 

  

 

Friendship Circle 
Thursday  

November 3rd 

6:00 PM 

Gleitsman Lounge 

Carol Stoner will be doing Bible 

N O V E M B E R  2 0 2 2  

Ohio State  University Choirs 

with Northwest High School 

Choirs. 

 

Sunday November 20, 2022 

5:00pm 

*Carillon Prelude at 4:30pm 
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Dear Friends in Christ, 
 
All Saints Sunday is coming up in a few weeks.  Saints are those people who show us what a 
life lived in Christ looks like.  We often think of saints as Perfect Christians, but we know that 
isn’t true.  Even  Saints like Mother Teresa had their doubts.  In her diary, found after her 
death, she expressed her frustrations on how loving God could allow such great suffering.  
Martin Luther was often tormented by the fact he could never be good enough to please God. 
 

The Apostle Paul says we are both Saint and sinner at the same time. Romans 3:24-26 says, 
“24they are now justified by his grace as a gift, through the redemption that is in Christ 
Jesus, 25whom God put forward as a sacrifice of atonement by his blood, effective through 
faith. He did this to show his righteousness, because in his divine forbearance he had passed 
over the sins previously committed; 26it was to prove at the present time that he himself is 
righteous and that he justifies the one who has faith in Jesus.”  We are made saints not by 
what we do, saints are made out of the Grace of God. 
 

I came across this piece of folklore in the collected sermons of James Moore. A famous 
composer had a rebellious son who used to come in late at night after his mother and father 
had gone to bed. And before going to his own room, this rebellious son would go to his 
father’s piano and slowly, spitefully… and loudly would play a simple scale, all but the final 
note. He would play, “Do-Re-Mi-Fa-Sol-La-Ti…” and then he wouldn’t strike that final 
“Do.” Then leaving the scale unfinished, he would retire to his room. 
 

His father, hearing the unfinished scale, would twist and turn in his bed, his mind unable to 
relax because the scale was not finished. 
 

Finally, not able to stand it any longer, the father would crawl out of bed, stumble down the 
stairs and strike that final note of the scale. Only then could he relax and be at peace. 
 

The unfinished scale is a good metaphor for how we live our lives. We try to please God and 
live the way we should but we come up short. 
• We forgive, but not completely. 

- We love, but not completely. 

- We serve, but not completely. 

- We accept Christ, but not completely. 

- We live the Christian life-style but not completely. 

- We commit our lives to God, but not completely. 

•  

But even when we come up short God in his amazing grace continues to reach out to us and 
he continues to love us. God makes us Saints through faith in Jesus Christ. 
 
Blessings, 
 
Pastor Mark 
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CHURCH COUNCIL 

ERIC MYERS, PRESIDENT 

330.832.5877 or blepo@sssnet.com 

PATTY LONG, VICE PRESIDENT 

330.704.2755 or patricialong318@yahoo.com 

DAN FARRAR, TREASURER 

330.477.6913 or farrard2@gmail.com 

TRACIE SCHMOLT, SECRETARY 

330.704.7825 or tschmolt@gmail.com 

AMY BURKETT 

330.316.0017 or burks@sssnet.com 

GARY COLLARD 

330.936.2903 or collard_gary@yahoo.com 

DON GRAY 

330.705.1351 or dongray306@gmail.com 

GREG KLEIN 

330.837.3705 or gllklein@sssnet.com 

LEA LANG 

330.224.2263 or the savvyrabbit.info@gmail.com 

SCOTT LARSON 

330.309.5442 or larson4scott@yahoo.com 

CINDY LASH 

330.417.7407 or cindydew211@gmail.com 

JOHN STANKO 

330.418.4360 or jstanko@sssnet.com 

CAROL STONER 

330.413.3703 or stonercarol6@gmail.com 

 

COMMITTEE  INFORMATION 

EVANGELISM COMMITTEE 

Amy Burkett,  Liaison            

Sue Ambrosic                      

Gayle Jackson  

Becky Johnson            

Cindy Lash   

Deidra Monastra     
 

FINANCE COMMITTEE 

Dan Farrar, Chair            

Greg Klein  

John Liebermann  

Patty Long 

Tracie Schmolt   

Cindy Scott 

John Stanko 

Rick Stern 
 

MISSION ENDOWMENT FUND 

Kathy Corban, Chair 

Sue Ambrosic 

Don Gray 

Karl Kalk 

Lynda Klein              

   
 

 PARISH FELLOWSHIP COMMITTEE 

Carol Stoner, Chair 

Laurel Borkowski                                

Gary Collard 

 Sue Reid 
 

PROPERTY & MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

Jim Johnson, Chair            

Dave Allman 

Don Gray, Liaison for Chair 

Joe Hepler                   

John Liebermann         

Craig Maurer 

Dennis Morgan  

John Stanko , Liaison for Chair        
 

 WELFARE & SOCIAL ACTION COMMITTEE 

Cindy Lash, Chair 

Christine BatesLynda Klein            

Cindy Lash 

Deidra Monastra                   

Becky Myers 

Kim Oberlin                   

JuDee Reed             

Cheryl Shaw 

David Stoner   

 
 

WORSHIP & MUSIC COMMITTEE  

Greg Klein, Chair             

Karl Kalk            

Rev. Kreemer  

Patty Long            

Kathryn Myers                               

Kim Oberlin                     

Chad Pittman 
 

YOUTH  & PARISH EDUCATION COMMITTEE 

Scott Larson, Chair 

Tracie Brumfield            

Rachel Deerwester            

Adam Johnson 

STAFF 

REV. MARK KREEMER 

727.479.2303 or revmkreemer@gmail.com 

TRACIE SCHMOLT, FINANCE ADMINISTRATOR 

330.704.7825 or financeadmin@stpaulsmassillon.org 

SHARON THIERET, COMMUNICATIONS COORDINATOR 

330.832.7409 or officeadmin@stpaulsmassillon.org 

CHAD PITTMAN, DIRECTOR OF MUSIC 

330.608.1655 or chadpit@msn.com 

EDDIE LANGFORD, Maintenance Manager 

330.481.9888 or langfordeddie.47@gmail.com 

SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE 

Lea Lang, Chair 

Amy Burkett     

John Liebermann 

Lisa Skelly            
              

STAFF SUPPORT COMMITTEE 

Greg Klein, Chair               

Jennifer Nelson Maurer     

Jackie Pritchett  

Elizabeth Schehl   

         

Please email Bridge articles to  

Sharon Thieret at:   

officeadmin@stpaulsmassillon.org by 

the 15th of the month. Thanks! 
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In our prayers today we will remember 

Jack Norton, Dave Paul, Brian Johnson, Steve Kress, Mike Kress, Tiffany Weick, Daniel Leon, 
Leona Corban, Bill Rupple, Linda Willliams, Curt DeGordon, Larry & Katheryn Sheets, Larry 
Allen, Susan Carter, Matthew Cottle, Russ Poling, Amy White, Karen Painter, Robert Haas, 
Chris Collard, Kyle Whelan, Ken Dexter, Mike Zigelhoffer, Betty Ayers,  Pam Dekowski, 
Sherrie Whelan, Paula Kritzer, Lynne Nunley, , Cheryl Myers, Matthew Kronenwetter, Teri 
Dew, Mark Griffith, Mark Duris, Maria Garton, Carol Rohr, David Paul,  Ray Jones, Renee 
Brown, Josh Keller, Sara Hughes, Chrissy Sturtz, Donna Viles, Jean Dexter, Dan Landig, Anna 
Langenfeld, Karen Lunkwitz, Scott & Darlene Lewis, Angela Sutter, Maria Lictenberger, Ron 
Meimer, Hazel Draper, Jennifer Mays, Cheryl Shaw 

 

Dear St. Paul Church, 

Thank you for the scholarship funds. These funds allow me to continue my studies at  
Ohio State University in Biomedical Engineering. 

Aaliyan Litman 

Dear St. Paul Scholarship Committee, 

I am sincerely thankful to have been selected as a recipient of this scholarship. Thank 

you for your generosity, which will allow me to buy the textbooks and materials neces-

sary to complete my coursework. 

As I continue my education here at Columbus College of Art and Design, I find myself 

appreciating all of the love and support that got me where I am. God gave me an un-

believable, wonderful gift. I would not be where I am and doing what I love without the 

support of my friends and family! 

Thank you again for  your thoughtful and generous gift! 

Audry Hepler 

Dear St. Paul Church, 

I just want to thank my wonderful church family! You all have been so kind and lov-

ing to me in my time of need. I feel very blessed to be part of this wonderful church. 

Many blessings,  

Cheryl Shaw 
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Serving During the Month of November 
 
 

Assisting Minister 
If you are interested in becoming an  
Assistant Minister. Please contact Karl Kalk 
at (330)904-9797 or email at karlkal@msn.com 
 
11/6–Scott Larson 
11/13–Andrew Lang  
11/20–Kathryn Myers 
11/27–Carol Stoner 
 

 Communion Assistants  
11/6– Lea Lang & Greg Klein 
11/13– Carol Stoner & Amy Burkett 
11/20- Eric Myers & Don Gray 
11/27– Patty Long & Scott Larson 
 

Greeters 
If you are interested in  
becoming a Greeter. Please 
Contact Karl Kalk at 
(330)904-9797 or email at 
karlkal@msn.com 
 

11/6– Dick & Robin Cordes  
11/13– Craig Maurer  
11/20– Gary Collard 
11/27– Sue Ambrosic 
 

Lay Lector 
If you are interested in becoming a 
Lay Lector. Please contact Karl 
Kalk at (330)904-9797 or email at 
KarlKal@msn.com 
 

November 
Kathryn Myers 

Sacristy 
November 
Lynda Klein 
 
Now that we are able to have full Communion, volunteers are needed to prepare the 
altar and the elements. If you would be willing to help with this very important 
ministry, please contact me.  
I will work around your schedule and provide easy training, if needed.  
Kathryn Myers 
Kkirk124@yahoo.com or (330)854-6137 

Ushers 

If you are interested in becoming 
an Usher. Please contact Dick 
Longworth at (330)756-2943 or 
email at richardlong-
worth7569@gmail.com 

 

November 

Jim Myers 

Dave Stoner 

John & Jennifer Stanko 

 Video/Live stream 

November 

Tracie Schmolt 
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Community Meal and Community Closet 

October 14th, 2022 

 

Wow!  A new record! Our monthly Community Meal and Community Closet 

was open for business on Friday, October 14.  We served 110.  This surpassed 

our previous record of109.This is the first time we have seen pre-pandemic at-

tendance levels. Based on the last few months, we had planned on feeding 

about 80 but when 110 showed up, we had to scramble and stretch. At the end 

of the day everyone was fed and there were 0 leftovers. 

The meal was creamed chicken over biscuits, buttered peas, applesauce, bev-

erage, pumpkin bars, and a special birthday cake donated by one of our 

church family in a birthday celebration for one of our regular attendees.  

Most in attendance visited the Community Closet either before or after the 

meal.  With cold weather approaching, warm coats, gloves, as well as woolen 

socks and other warm clothing are much in need.  In addition, new underwear 

is always in short supply.  If you can buy some extra underwear and donate it 

to the Community Closet, we will see that it is put to good use.   

Our monthly “special additional needs” offering for those in attendance was 

again a success. By the end of the night, with attendance booming, virtually all 

items were distributed.  Praise God! 

Thanks so much to our many volunteers for their time and effort in support of 

this important ministry. 

St. Paul’s Community Meal and Community Closet provide a free meal and 
clothing for all on the 2nd Friday of each month.  Our next opening is Friday, 
November 11, from 4:30 to 6:00.  Thank you for your prayers and continued 
support.  

Snip N Stitch Do you have scrap material laying around? Or how about sheets or 

curtains that are no longer used? Our wonderful ladies of  Snip N Stitch need your dona-

tions!!! They are very busy every Wednesday making quilts  for Lutheran Disaster Relief. 

Donations  can be dropped off at the office Monday thru Friday 9:00 - 1:00pm. 

God bless and thank you, 

Gladys Zepp 
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Music Notes  
From Chad Pittman, Director of Music 

 

CALLING ALL MUSICIANS! 
 
After a lengthy two year recess due to the worst of the COVID-19 pandemic, we are 
excited to announce that regular musical activities, rehearsals, and offerings in 
worship will resume once again! 
 
I look forward to joyfully welcoming back all regular singers and greeting new 
musicians to our ranks! The opportunity to make music in worship with this 
particularly amazing church family is truly incredible. I am always inspired by the 
reactions of new singers experiencing our wonderful music ministry for the first time. 
If you have ever thought about it, won’t you join us this year? This supportive, fun and 
talented musical family is for all, no matter where you are on your musical journey. 
Come worship, learn, grow, and enjoy meaningful fellowship! 

 
CHANCEL VOCAL CHOIR 

Wednesdays from 7:30pm-9:00pm 
 
 

*Anybody who wishes to offer musical talents as a soloist or with a small group in worship services 
is welcome and highly encouraged to contact Chad! 

 
 
 
 

Cathedral Concerts in the Evening 

 
Special thanks to all who made our partial 2022 season of Cathedral Concerts in the 
Evening a tremendous success! Our concert series brought extremely talented artists 
and performing groups to our beautiful space, uniting our congregation and greater 
Northeast Ohio community in worship, fellowship, and outreach. 
 
I am grateful to all performers, attendees, volunteers (ushers, reception facilitation, 
sanctuary preparation, program creation), the Music and Worship Committee 
members, Pastor Mark Kreemer, and our incredibly generous sponsors (please see 
the back of any concert program) for making this possible. 
 
We are currently planning an active and exciting 2022-2023 season. Have an idea for 
a concert? Want to sponsor the series or a specific concert in honor/memory of a 
loved one? Please don’t hesitate to contact Chad. Our series is only possible with the 
support and generosity of our congregation and community!  
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Cathedral Concerts in the Evening 

Concert Series of St. Paul’s Evangelical Lutheran Church, 
Massillon 

Presents: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The Ohio State University Men’s and Women’s Glee Clubs 

with Northwest High School Men’s and Women’s Chorus 

Sunday, November 20 

5:00 pm 

 

                 *Carillon Prelude at 6:30 pm                      *Reception follows the concert 
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Dear Family and Friends of St. Paul’s Evangelical Lutheran Church, 

 

 I am excited to share that our church will offer another season of our concert series, Cathedral 
Concerts in the Evening. Last season, we joyfully welcomed Two Men and a Bench (Chad Pittman 
and Mark Thewes, organists), the Capital University Chapel Choir (with Northwest High School and 
Massillon High School Advanced Choirs), The University of Michigan Men’s Glee Club (with North-
west High School Men’s Chorus), A Chorus for a Cause, and internationally acclaimed concert or-
ganist, Hector Olivera, to our beautiful sanctuary here in Massillon. We consider our opening season 
a TREMENDOUS success and can’t wait to welcome you back for another year of inspiring and di-
verse music and worship. 

Our mission for this series is to offer the greater Massillon/Canton community (and beyond) quality 
concerts free of charge, facilitate opportunities for meaningful fellowship and outreach, feature our 
beautiful space, and develop relationships with local and national arts organizations. The musical 
offerings will be varied and diverse, highlighting both professional and community concerts of all 
kinds.  

This series is something very special, and I feel so honored to share beautiful music, worship 
and fellowship with YOU! 

In an effort to ALWAYS keep concerts free to all, we take a freewill offering at each event and are 
seeking special tax-deductible contributions/offerings from our church family in advance. 
Contributions may be made in honor or memory of a loved one/friend. All donors’ first and last 
names will be listed in each program, unless indicated otherwise. Donors may sponsor an entire 
concert, part of a concert fee, or give any smaller amount. Any full concert sponsorship will get a 
special FULL page in the program honoring the chosen individual(s) or organization(s) for whom the 
funds are given, if desired. Please know that any amount-large or small-will make an incredible im-
pact on this ministry. We always schedule high-quality events and therefore depend on generous 
support outside the freewill offerings.  

When preparing a concert, we plan for various costs: performer fees and logistics (travel, lodging 
etc.),high-quality and frequent advertising (newspapers, online, and others), program materials, and 
hospitality events such as post-concert receptions, and other meetings/meals. We absolutely de-
pend on individual/family sponsorship. 

To give to Cathedral Concerts in the Evening, you may contribute in person or mail a donation to 
the mailing address listed above. Please make sure to CLEARLY write CONCERT SERIES on your 
check-to St. Paul’s Lutheran Church-and envelope. If you would like to sponsor an entire concert, a 
large portion of a concert, volunteer in some capacity at any event or have any questions, please 
reach out to me on my cell at: 330-608-1655 or by email at chadpit@msn.com 

I am honored to spend my days in ministry with this wonderful community, and can’t wait to see you 
at a concert…or several this year. 

With gratitude and thanks, 

Chad E. Pittman 

 

Wanda Sobieska, violin and Chad Pittman, organ/piano (Sunday October 30, 2022-5 pm) 

Ohio State University Choirs with Northwest High School Choirs (Sunday Nov 20, 2022-5 pm) 

Daniel Roth-Internationally Renowned Organist of St. Sulpice in Paris (March 12, 2023-5 pm) 

Harmony Ringers of A Chorus for a Cause (April, 2023) 

Two Men and a Bench-Chad Pittman and Mark Thewes, organists (May, 2023) 
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     Adult Sunday School  
 

“Worthy is the Lamb that was slaughtered to receive power and wealth and wisdom 
and might and honor and glory and blessing!” (Revelation 5:12) 

 

As we continue our study in the book of Revelation, we’ll be instructed to rightly wor-
ship God with all praise and thanksgiving. The majestic words of Revelation concern-
ing who the Lord God Almighty is, and what God is owed, are both reassuring and 
humbling. Please plan to attend these weeks of study in November as we gather im-
mediately after the Sunday morning worship service, top level of Parish Hall. An ele-
vator is available for easy access. See you then! 

Patty Long 

Adult Sunday School Teacher 

 

Thursday Morning Bible Study 
 

Beginning September 15
th

 10 am 
 
Words of Life 
Jesus and the Promise of the Ten Commandments Today 
By Adam Hamilton 
 
Nearly everyone has heard of the Ten Commandments, the list of "thou-shalt-nots" found in 

the Bible. Jesus saw these commandments not as onerous burdens, but as guideposts to 

help us experience a good and beautiful life. These ten ancient "words" were given to us by 

a loving God who longed to set safe boundaries, create order out of chaos, help communi-

ties live peacefully, and protect us--often from ourselves. 
 

In this book of Scripture and inspiration, bestselling author Adam Hamilton brings modern 

eyes to the most important set of ethics in history. He considers the commandments in 

their historical context, considering the meaning of each commandment in Hebrew, un-

packing how Jesus reinterpreted them, and showing how every thou-shalt-not was intend-

ed to point to a life-giving "thou shalt." He also explores how the latest research in science 

and psychology illuminates these commandments, rightly understood, as a way of ordering 

one's life beautifully in the present day. In a culture marked by workaholism, materialism, 

and social media-driven envy, God has given us a time-tested path that leads to gratitude, 

confidence, and peace. 

https://www.cokesbury.com/adam-hamilton
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October Pet Blessing  

                                   2022 

Fred, the cat, wasn’t going to 

miss this special event. He 

watched intensely as Pastor 

Mark blessed all the animals. 

Fred then got his blessing. 

Two Parrots, Diva and Kiwi, 

were delighted to get their 

blessing from Pastor Mark as 

well. 

Luther, cute as can be, was 

watching as his friends got 

their special blessing. 

Daisy, the labradoodle, 

enjoyed all the attention 

after her blessing. 

Kendal, as sweet as ever, 

received her blessing. After 

she enjoyed relaxing while 

watching the other animals  

as they were blessed. 

Lorelei, loved seeing 

and hanging out with all 

of her friends again. 
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WELFARE & SOCIAL ACTION COMMITTEE 

COLLECTION OF NON-PERISHABLE FOOD AND MISC ITEMS FOR                                    
THE   SALVATION ARMY CHRISTMAS FAMILIES 

Last year’s ingathering of food was very successful, so we would like to continue 
the same type of schedule again this year. Therefore, starting Sunday, October 
23

rd
, we will begin to implement the schedule as noted below. Please place your 

donations in the boxes provided in the side and rear entrances to the church. 
Monetary donations are also welcomed, to assist in purchasing perishable items, 
just prior to distribution. If writing a check, please make it out to  St. Paul’s, noting 
the donation is for Christmas families. 

Any questions, please contact any committee member or me at (330)417-7407. 

Thank you for your help in the past. Looking forward to another successful Christ-
mas project this year! 

Blessings and peace,                                                                                                                             
Cindy Lash  

                                                                                                                                     
Welfare & Social Action Committee  

October 23 – Tea and/or Coffee 

October 30 – Peanut Butter and/or Jelly 

November 6 – Canned soups and or/ pork & beans 

November 13 – Cereal and mixes (cake, brownie, muffin, Bisquick) 

November 20 – Canned fruits and vegetables 

November 27 – Spaghetti sauce, pasta products, and instant mashed potatoes 

December 4 – Paper products (paper towels, facial tissue, and toilet tissue) 

December 11 – Bar soap, toothpaste/brushes 

            Gift Tags 

 

 

Gift tags for the Salvation Army families will be available in the Gleitsman Lounge 

starting Sunday, November 27th. Please return all gifts by Sunday, December 11th.  

Thanks, Cindy Lash 
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Consecration Sunday Is Coming 

 
 

November 13th 
 
 

Congregations that approach financial stewardship from a biblical perspective do 
not view the money Christians give to their church merely as a way to pay its 
bills. Rather, such congregations see financial contributions as a way to help peo-
ple grow spiritually in their relationship with God by supporting their church’s 
mission and ministry with a percentage of their incomes. 
 
Our congregation’s finance committee has selected the New Consecration Sunday 
Stewardship Program as a way to teach the biblical and spiritual principles of 
generous giving in our stewardship education emphasis this year. 
 
New Consecration Sunday is based on the biblical philosophy of the need of the 
giver to give for his or her own spiritual development, rather than on the need of 
the church to receive. Instead of treating people like members of a social club who 
should pay dues, we will treat people like followers of Jesus Christ who want to 
give unselfishly as an act of discipleship. New Consecration Sunday encourages 
people toward proportionate and systematic giving in response to the question, 
“What percentage of my income is God calling me to give?” 
  
During morning worship on Consecration Sunday, we are asking our members to 
make their financial commitments to our church’s missionary, benevolent, and ed-
ucational ministries in this community and around the world. 
 
Every family who completes an Estimate of Giving Card does so voluntarily. We 
will do no home solicitation to ask people to complete cards. During morning 
worship Pastor Mark will conduct a brief period of instruction and inspiration, cli-
maxed by members placing their estimate of Giving card on the Altar. 
 
If you cannot attend that day please join us for worship on Facebook or Youtube.  
An estimate of Giving card will be on St Paul’s live stream page.  Please complete 
it and mail it to the office. 
 
May God bless you through your giving. 
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St. Jacob Euchre Night: 
November 12, 2022 

 
Where: St. Jacob Social Hall 

Arrival Time: 5:30 pm 
Tournament:   5:50 to 9:00 P.M. 

What to bring:  A snack to share 
Pop and Coffee provided 
There is a $5.00 donation  

 
We hope some of your congregation at St. Paul's in Massillon will come to enjoy the fun, fellowship, 

and food. You will note there is a $5.00 donation. This goes toward prizes and a contribution to a 
need identified by the group.  

 
RSVP by Friday, November 11, to Sue 

Phillabaumat  smphillabaum@hotmail.com or 
Carolyn Carasea at c.carasea@gmail.com 

  
 

 

Mission Endowment Fund 

Mission Endowment Fund committee members have adopted a new form for 
making nominations. This form is available by request from a committee member 
(listed on page 3). If you have an organization or cause for consideration please 
request the form and submit the details to the committee.   

Download the St. Paul’s Phone APP  
 

Go to your Google or Apple app store on your 
smart phone and download the “My Church” by 
Pushpay. It is a free download. 

 

Open the app and search for St Paul’s by typing 
STPLC  APP.   

Then click on the St Paul’s logo, that’s it.   

 

To take advantage of all the app’s features you must create an account.  Get notifi-
cations and reminders of upcoming events, access our live stream worship and 
worship bulletins, send prayer requests, see the church calendar,  and you can 
even give electronically.   

mailto:smphillabaum@hotmail.com
mailto:c.carasea@gmail.com
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November Anniversaries 

Jack and Marilyn Norton - 11/7 -  35yrs 

  November 

     
Darrell Books                   11/2 

Jennifer Johnson             11/4 

Russell Poling                  11/5 

Chad Pittman                   11/6 

Shirley Widing                  11/6 

Bryan Corban                  11/7 

Gail Funderburk               11/7 

Daniel Hepler                   11/9 

Jonathon Litman            11/11 

Miho Kobayashi             11/12 

Mary Martin                    11/12 

Craig Maurer                  11/12 

Lynda Klein                    11/14 

Judith Allman                 11/15 

Paul White                     11/16 

Amanda Gray                11/18 

Jack Norton                   11/18 

Kim Oberlin                    11/19 

Richard Longworth           11/20 

Lindsay Mays                    11/20 

Corey Larson                    11/22 

Richard Getz                     11/23 

Dennis Morgan                 11/23 

JuDee Reed                      11/24 

Debra Stevens                  11/26 

Angela Sutter                    11/26 

Mathew Blaine                  11/27 

Ray Jones                         11/29 

        Births 

 

Chris and Judy Hall, 

Congratulations on the birth of 

your beautiful granddaughter 

‘Eloise Iris” 

  Joined in Matrimony 

 

 

 

   

  Lauren Klein and Christopher Karch 
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November 2022 Calendar 

11/1 - Cookie Baking                           9:00am (St. Paul’s) 

11/2 - Cookie Baking                           9:00am (St. Paul’s) 

          Snip N Stitch                              9:00am - 11:00am 

          Chancel Choir                            7:30pm - 9:00pm 

11/3 - Bible Study                               10:00am    

          Friendship Circle                       6:00pm   

11/6 - Worship Service                        10:00am 

          Adult Sunday School                11:15am 

11/8 - Cookie Baking                           9:00am (St. Paul’s) 

           Mission Endowment Fund        9:00am (classroom #2) 

           Church Council                         7:00pm 

11/9 - Cookie Baking                           9:00am  (St. Paul’s)  

          Snip n Stitch                              9:00am - 11:00am 

           Chancel Choir                           7:30pm - 9:00pm 

11/10 -Bible Study                               10:00am 

11/11 - RSVP  for Euchre  

            Community Meal  &  

            Clothes Closet                         4:30pm - 6:00pm 

11/12 - Euchre @ St. Jacob’s              5:30pm—9:00pm 

11/13 - Worship Service                      10:00am 

            Adult Sunday School               11:15am    

11/15 - Cookie Baking                          9:00am (St. Paul’s) 

            Bridge Deadline 

             Finance Committee                6:00pm 

11/16 - Cookie Baking                         9:00am (St. Paul’s) 

            Snip N Stitch                            9:0am - 11:00am 

            Chancel Choir                          7:30 - 9:00pm 

11/17 - Bible Study                             10:00am 

11/2  - Worship Service                      10:00am 

           Adult Sunday School               11:15am 

           Ohio State University Choirs 

            With Northwest Choirs             5:00pm  

 

 11/27 - Worship Service                  10:00am 

            Adult Sunday School           11:15am 

11/30 - Snip N  Stitch                        9:00 - 11:00am 

             Chancel Choir                      7:309 - 9:00pm 
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St. Paul’s Kitchen Angels  

Homemade Cut-out Christmas cookies 

Name:________________________________________ 

Phone:________________________________________ 

Price: $7.00/ Baker’s Dozen (13) 

______________Dozen X $7.00 = $_________________ 

All orders need to be in by November 13th. 

*Orders may be dropped off in offering plate, the office or you can call Sue Ambrosic @ 

(330) 832-5798 

Pick-up date is November 20th   

 

St Paul’s Kitchen Angels 

Pumpkin Rolls  

Hurry! Hurry! Hurry! Time to order your pumpkin rolls for the holidays. 

They Freeze well too! 

Name: _____________________________ 

Phone #: ___________________________ 

________   x  $6.00   for 5” roll 

________    x  $12.00   for 10” whole 

All orders need to be in by October 16th. 

*Orders may be dropped off in offering plate, the office or you can call Sue Am-

brosic @ (330)832-5798 

Pick-up date is October 23rd 
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St. Paul’s Kitchen Angels 

Our Kitchen Angels made the best pumpkin rolls ever!! I think 

they may have had some fun as well. What do you think? A big 

thank you to all who helped make this a big success! 

 

    

  Cut-out Christmas Cookies 

 

Yes, you guessed it! Our Kitchen Angels 

are getting ready to Start making Christ-

mas Cut-out Cookies. 

Look for the flyers in our church bulletins 

to place your orders. Thanks in advance 

for your continued support. 

P.S. The cookies freeze well and will 

make yummy Christmas gifts:) 
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Check us out on:   

W O R S H I P  S E R V I C E S  

127 CHERRY ROAD NE 

MASSILLON, OHIO 44646 

PHONE: 330.832.7409 

OFFICE HOURS: Mon-Fri 9-1 

 

S T .  P A U L ’ S  E V A N G E L I C A L  

L U T H E R A N  C H U R C H  

Address Service Requested  

THE BRIDGE—CONNECTING CHURCH AND HOME 

10:00 A.M.  SERVICE 

 

Visit us at : www.stpaulsmassillon.org 


